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Official University Address Standard Moving into 

Compliance with 911 Address 
By Loleta Sump 

 

Prompted by changes to the United States Postal Service addressing guidelines, K-State adopted the current official address 

standard format (room number, building name) in the early 1990s.  Little connection existed between the mailing address and 

emergency responses to campus locations.  On April 1, 2015, emergency services for Riley County, city of Manhattan and K-

State began utilizing a dispatch program that requires the more typical city street address format, such as 1735 Claflin Avenue.  

In order to be in compliance with the 911 addressing criteria, and yet retain the important room number, building name 

elements, K-State’s official address standard format will now include the city street address.  For example: 

110 Anderson Hall 

919 Mid-Campus Drive North 

Manhattan, KS 66506-0110 

 

Moving to the more specific bona fide street address format will improve the ability of emergency services such as fire, EMS 

and police to respond more quickly and efficiently and will strengthen student safety with the LiveSafe App.  Additionally, this 

address format will allow K-State to become more “user” friendly by enabling visitors, family and friends to find their way on 

the Manhattan campus using modern tools such as Google Maps. 

Implementation will be straight forward.  Current supplies of letterhead and envelopes may be used through June 30, 2016.  

When ordering letterhead, University Printing will use the new address for your building in the return address and on business 

cards.   

 

June Birthdays 

1) Julie Porter 

1) Heather Mills 

1) Mark George 

4) Lyndle Slattery 

4) Antonio Ortiz 

5) George LeRoux 

6) Gary Morgan 

12) Kevin Allenbaugh 

12) Brian Prockish 

12) Loleta Sump 

14) William Zoeller 

15) Gerardo Negron 

17) Shelly Hauck 

17) Calvette Williams 

18) Vergie Bowen 

18) Troy Bronaugh 

20) Richard Kleiner 

22) Patrick Standlee 

23) Josh Nanninga 

26) Kirk Norris 

26) Ed Asebedo 

27) Rickie Snyder 

29) Emmy Chamberlin 

30) Tony Whetstone 

 



 

Henning elected as director of National Association of College and 

University Mail Services 
 

Jay Henning of Central Mail Services has been elected to serve as a director for the National Association of College and 

University Mail Services, or NACUMS. 

The association is a nonpartisan, nonprofit organization dedicated to serving the interests of college and university mailers 

whose goals include maintaining communication channels so mailing professionals within the college and university 

community can share ideas, concerns, etc., with the U.S. Postal Service, the Postal Rate Commission, USPS Board of 

Governors and other bodies; and to promote, develop and unite mailing professionals from institutions of higher education. 

Henning will be one of eight elected directors among more than 400 member colleges across the nation. As a member of the 

board of directors, Henning will assist the president in control and management of the association, to act on matters involved 

with the expenditure of funds, and to consider and make recommendations for resolutions to be presented to the voting body. 

Henning will begin his two-year term as director on July 1. 

 

New Hires  

Welcome to the Facilities Team! 

May 18, 2015 

Ralph Ritchie was transferred into the 

Electronic Control Center Technician 

position. He is still working for Casey 

Lauer.  

 

 

Jay Gilmore was promoted into the 

Electronic Control Center Technician 

position. He is working for Casey 

Lauer.  

 

 

Larry Gliniecki was hired as an 

Electronic Control Center Technician. 

He is working for Casey Lauer. 

 

 

 

May 26, 2015 

Antonio Ortiz was hired as a Custodial 

Specialist. He is working for Clifford 

Williams on the Custodial day crew. 

 

 

 

Darren Ivey was hired as a Custodial 

Specialist. He is working for Michael 

Price on the Custodial night crew. 

  



 

You Can’t Take it “ALL” with You When You Go 

By Larry McGee 

We have all heard it before, that old adage “You can’t take it with you when you go!”  Whether it is the million dollars you 

have stashed under your mattress, the coin / stamp collection, spoons, thimbles, antiques, or whatever it may be.  This is about 

not being able to take it “ALL” with you because you can take some of something if you have enough to cash it in or you can 

give it all away, IT’S YOUR CHOICE. 

This article is discussing the SHARED LEAVE PROGRAM. A lot of what I am going to tell you is from the K-State Policy 

and Procedures Manual, PPM Chapter 4860.  Most of you know that the Shared Leave Program is an optional medical leave 

program for those who are out of leave, but there are some misnomers out there about the details of the program.  This is an 

attempt to explain the program as clearly as possible. 

For those who are eligible employees and who are experiencing a physical or mental health condition that is serious, extreme, or 

life threatening and who have exhausted their leave balances, the Shared Leave Program at K-State can help.  What I want 

everyone to understand is how that program is managed, how the leave donations are managed, and how those leave hours are 

applied.   

First, let’s discuss the program management.  An employee who feels they meet the criteria to be in the Shared Leave Program 

fills out an application (a form PER-64) and submits it to the department. The department then indicates whether the employee 

has used leave responsibly, and, if so, signs and submits the PER-64 to Human Capital Services.  If there has been a record of 

leave abuse, the department will indicate the employee has not used leave responsibly.  It may come down to whether you have 

been under leave restrictions in recent history.  In Facilities, Jim Chacon, Facilities Employee Services (2-1716), is the 

department contact for questions on the program and for assistance with completing the form.   In addition to the Shared Leave 

Request form, a physician must complete a medical documentation form and submit it to Human Capital Services to provide 

documentation that the medical condition is serious, extreme or life threatening.  

Human Capital Services has a Shared Leave Review Committee that reviews the applications and makes a recommendation to a 

higher authority for approval / disapproval.  Approval of shared leave requests does not come from the department or anywhere 

within the Division of Facilities.  Facilities’ only role is to indicate whether leave has been used responsibly by the employee. 

An approved shared leave application then must have shared leave donations to “fund” the program. It all comes down to 

donors filling out the Shared Leave Donation form (PER-64D).  Donations can be made to a specific individual or to any 

employee who is approved for shared leave.  All donations are anonymous. Below are some requirements for shared leave 

donations:  

 Donations can be made by current employees or employees separating from the University.  

 Unclassified employees may donate sick leave only.  The donor’s balance must be 480 hours or more after the donation 

unless the donor is terminating employment with the University. 

 University Support Staff may donate sick leave and/or vacation leave.  The donor’s vacation leave balance must be 80 

hours or more after donation of vacation leave; the donor’s sick leave balance must be 480 hours or more after a 

donation of sick leave.  These balances are not required when the donor is terminating employment with the university. 

 Shared leave awarded but not used by a recipient will be returned to the donor(s) on a pro-rated basis if the donor(s) is 

still employed in an eligible position at the University. 

This is where one of the misnomers comes into play.  When an employee terminates employment, let’s say by either resignation 

or retirement, they can donate a significant unused balance of their leave to an individual or anyone currently approved in the 

Shared Leave Program.  By “significant” we will say 400 hours.  There has to be enough approved Shared Leave employees in 

need to use up all of the 400 hours donated in a two week pay period or the hours disappear.  Once an employee has separated 

from the University and has received his or her final paycheck, the hours are not available in the system to donate.  I believe this 

is what most folks thought and referred to as donating to the “pool”.  The hours donated by departing employees to the pool 

disappear every two weeks unless refilled by new donations.  It is a common misunderstanding that this donation of hours at the 

end of K-State employment will remain indefinitely.  Employees donating leave at the time of separation are donating to a good 

program, but their donations are only going to those in need during that specific period of time.  



There is a way to help out your fellow employees while still employed here at the University. Employees can donate sick leave 

to the shared leave program at any point in time, as long as their sick leave balance is at least 480 hours after the donation. By 

making this donation, you are able to give to a program when it is needed, as opposed to just when you are leaving.  

An important factor is employees are paid out a portion of their sick leave when retiring from the University. Payment for 

unused sick leave occurs only at an employee's retirement and is based on years of service and amount accrued as indicated 

below. 

Minimum Sick 

Years of  

Service 

Leave Balance 

(in hours) 

Hours  

Paid 

8 or more 800 240 

15 or more 1000 360 

25 or more 1200 480 

In Recap 

1) There is NO POOL of hours that Human Capital collects to be given out to those in need in the Shared Leave Program.   

2) Employees do not know who or how many are in the Shared Leave Program at the time of donation.  No advertising is 

done to let the general population know that there is a co-worker in need.  

Leave balances are only available to be awarded for the two weeks after separation. If leave is donated to a specific individual it 

is able to be awarded at that time.   There are employees in the workforce in need.  There are numerous employees in the 

workplace that have balances of sick leave over 2,000 hours, or even 3,000 hours, that could use their balances to help others in 

need.  I believe in the adage “What goes around comes around” and that a good deed today will be repaid a thousand times over 

by others.  I hope this article stimulates some discussion amongst yourselves in the workforce.   

A final note. The Division of Facilities currently has a fellow employee that has been approved for the Shared Leave Program.  

That means their situation met the criteria of being serious, extreme, or life threatening.  This individual has no balance of sick 

or vacation leave to get them through to the next pay check and needs help from those who are better off.  The co-worker needs 

help from those who have the leave balances to assist in a time of need.   What goes around comes around.  

 

 


